
Peter D. O 'Bryan 
2255 11 th Lane 

Vero Beach, FL 32960 

Honorable Deryl Loar 
1800 27th Street Building A 
Vero Beach, FL 32960 

January 21 , 2025 

Dear Commissioner Loar, 

Please let this letter serve as my resignation from the Indian River County 
Environmental Lands Advisory Panel (ELAP) effective immediately. My wife and 
I are selling our Vero home and moving to Eastern Tennessee in February making 
it impossible to continue to serve. 

I have greatly enjoyed being your District 4 appointee on ELAP and also serving as 
Chair over the last 2 years. I believe the Panel has worked hard on reviewing and 
ranking the properties submitted for consideration and I believe the Board of 
Commissioners will receive an excellent summary and ranking shortly. 

It has also been a pleasure working with staff on the various parcels and they have 
done a tremendous job given the large number of submittals. 

Again it has been my pleasure to serve. 

Cheers, 
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